
 

 

 

                                                          

 

 

 

Friday 9th July 2021 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ms Nehaar 

  Ms Jheeta 

An update from Mr Rubin... 
 
As promised, here is the second newsletter of the week. Your child will have met their new 
class teacher (and in some cases their current class teacher in disguise...) The transition 
morning was a success and thank you to all our staff for being so accommodating. 
  
The children have enjoyed successful Sports Days this week. Huge thanks to Ms. Walker for 
organising that. The children had such fun.  
 
Our Value of the term is Koinonia where we reflect on our community and how we support one 
another. Children will celebrate together in the playground safely on the last day of term. 
 
The Government are lifting their restrictions on 19th July. I make no apologies for continuing 
with staggered starts and ends to the day and we will continue to keep the children in bubbles 
for the last few days of the academic year. The health, safety and wellbeing of our children and 
staff remains the priority.  I will notify you late August informing you about any changes to 
school operations. 
 
Stay safe, be kind to one another and if you are watching the football on Sunday, let’s hope for 
the best possible result! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Staffing News 
 

I shared the news about Mr. Hurst in the earlier edition. We also 
say goodbye and thank you to Ms Perks who has worked with 
us and done such a good job in Class 4 this year.  
 
We say goodbye to Ms Simone who is returning to Australia and 
to Ms Nayab who has been working with us for a short time.  
 
Congratulations to Mr. Malcolm who has had a baby boy, 
Castiel. We send him and his family lots of love. Malcolm will 
now be away on Paternity leave so we will look forward to 
seeing him again in the new academic year.  
 
Ms Walker is expecting a baby so will be away on maternity 
leave. We look forward to seeing her again soon.  
 
Ms Wall will be back with us when she returns from maternity 
leave 
 
I am delighted to introduce Ms Nehaar and Ms Jheeta. They join 
us with a wealth of experience and we are looking forward to 
working with them both.  

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Governor Visit - RE and 
Collective Worship 

 
Throughout the year our Governing 
body visit school to learn more 
about areas of the curriculum and 
find out more about school life.  
 
Due to the pandemic, we have had 
to do a lot of this remotely but it was 
such a joy to have Dr. Precey, 
Father Alan and Ms Thomas in this 
week to hear from children and staff 
about Religious Education and 
Collective Worship.  
 
Thanks to Ms Bahi for organising  
the visit and Governing body 
members for giving up their time.  

EYFS Update – Ms 
Brownbill 

 
The EYFS class loved our trip to St. 
John's Church. Father Alan made us 
feel so welcome, and showed us 
around the pews, the pulpit, the 
altar, and showed us inside the 
piano!  
 
We learned about the different 
special days that Christians 
have in the church, such as 
weddings, funerals and baptisms. 
 
Father Alan also showed us how a 
baptism takes place at the font. We 
loved the smell of the incense and 
looked at the statues and art work 
inside the church. 
 
 Thank you so much for having us 
Father Alan! 

 

Science Update 
 

Dan from the Royal Institution Science in Schools Team 
led a ‘Feel the Power’ workshop in school for Years 2-6. 
Lots of bangs and explanation around forces which the 

children really enjoyed. Thank you Mr. Hurst for 
organising this! 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Year 1 News – Ms Pink 

 
This half term, Year 1 has been learning about the importance of 
Hanukkah to Jewish children. This week we tried to replicate the 

celebration. We made some potato latkes (fried potato cakes), lit the 
candles of the menorah and said the prayer. We've noticed lots of 

similarities between this celebration and other types of celebrations. 
How does your family celebrate special occasions? 

 

 
 

 

 

Even More Year 1 News! – Ms Pink 
 
The unpredictable weather didn't stop Year 1 from having 
a marvellous time on our trip to see The Monument and St 
Paul's Cathedral. We've been learning about The Great 
Fire of London and we had a great online session with 
David from The Monument  before we left school. Sadly, 
Pudding Lane has no baker's shops any more, but we 
stopped to do some sketching and we tried to 
recreate Caius Gabriel Cibber's frieze which was designed 
to tell the story of the fire. 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ST. JOHN’S  
SPORTS DAY   

JULY 2021 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YEAR 6 END OF 
YEAR VISIT  

 
ADVENTURE 

ISLAND 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Summer 2021 Reading Challenge! 
Wild World Heroes starts on Saturday 10 July! 

 

 

https://ideastore.co.uk/src 
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